The Profession

Professional Notes

AMERICAN ACADEMY Selections

Four political scientists were among 122 schol-
ars selected for membership at the 196th
meeting of the American Academy of Arts and
Sciences. The political scientists elected were:
Fred Greenstein, Princeton University; John
Newbold Hazard, Columbia University; Chal-
mers A. Johnson, University of California,
Berkeley; and Juan Jose Linz, Yale University.

MUHLENBERG college
Pi Sigma Alpha Chapter

The Eta Epsilon Chapter of Pi Sigma Alpha was
inaugurated on May 5 at Muhlenberg College.
Participating in the ceremony initiating the
186th Chapter of the National Political Science
Honorary Society were Charles Bednar, Chair-
man of the Department of Political Science and
Associate Dean of Muhienberg College and Earl
M. Baker of Temple University, who served as
the Installing Officer for Pi Sigma Alpha.

ASPA Publication Series

The American Society for Public Administra-
tion has recently issued the fourth number in
its Special Publications series. “The President’s
Cabinet: !ssues and Questions’ is a background
paper written by Bradley H. Patterson, Jr., of
the White House staff for a seminar of former
Cabinet members held at the ASPA National
Conference in Washington, D.C., in April. A
video tape of the seminar, moderated by Arthur
Flemming and featuring Wilbur Cohen, W.
Averill Harriman, Dean Rusk, Robert Weaver,
and James E. Webb, is currently being edited by
the U.S. Civil Service Commission for training
use.

Single copies of “The President’s Cabinet:
Issues and Questions’ are available from ASPA
for $4.00 each. Further information on this
special publication and others in the series is
available from Barbara Judd, Director of Com-
munications, American Society for Public Ad-
ministration, Suite 300, 1225 Connecticut Ave-
nue, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20036.

POLICY STUDIES Organization

The Policy Studies Organization has been active
in expanding its publication activities during
1976. The spring symposium of its Policy
Studies Journal deait with *The Research Utili-
zation Quandary’’ under the editorship of Carol
Weiss. The summer symposium dealt with
‘‘Educational Policy Research” under the edi-
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torship of Samuel Gove and Frederick Wirt.
The autumn- symposium will be on ‘“Adminis-
tering Public Policy” by George Frederickson
and Charles Wise, and the winter symposium
will be on “‘Science and Technology Policy’ by
Joseph Haberer. Those symposia will also be
published in expanded book-iength versions as
part of the Policy Studies Organization Series
of D.C. Heath and Company.

In addition to the quarterly symposia, the
Policy Studies Organization is also adding to its
Yearbooks in Politics and Public Policy pub-
lished through Sage Publications. The 1976
volume is entitled Public Policy in a Federal
System under the editorship of Charles Jones
and Robert Thomas. The public policy panels
at the 1976 APSA convention will serve as the
basis for two forthcoming volumes in the series.
One is entitled Shaping Future Policy Strategy
under the editorship of Theodore Lowi and
Alan Stone, and the other is entitled Policy
Studies and Public Choice under the editorship
of Douglas Rae.

Other PSO activities include the recent publica-
tion of the second edition of the Policy Studies
Directory which provides a department-by-
department survey of policy studies teaching,
research, and related activities. The new edition
has been expanded to include M.A. depart-
ments and interdisciplinary programs as well as
political science Ph.D. departments. Question-
naires are now being sent to a variety of
funding sources for the compilation of a Policy
Studies Grants Directory. The Policy Studies
Organization is currently headed by Thomas
Dye, with Theodore Lowi as Vice President and
President-Elect, and Stuart Nagel as Secretary-
Treasurer. Further information can be obtained
from the Policy Studies Organization, 361
Lincoln Hall, University of lilinois, Urbana,
Ilinois 61801.

Society for PERSONALITY and
SOCIAL PSYCHOLOGY

The Society for Personality and Social Psychol-
ogy, a Division of the American Psychological
Association, wishes to invite individuals to join.
An annual fee of $4.00 confers Member-at-large
status and includes a subscription to Personality
and Social Psychology Bulletin, published quar-
terly. Student Affiliate membership is also
available to graduate or undergraduate students
for $4.

If you are interested in becoming a Member-at-
large, send your name, address, and a check
payable to the Society for Personality and
Social Psychology to the address below. Please
mention your APSA membership. Students
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interested in Affiliate membership should fol-
low the same procedure, but should include the
name of the schoo! where they are enrolled.
The address is: Dr. James J. Blascovich, Mem-
bership Chair, Society for Personality and
Social Psychology, Department of Psychology,
Marquette University, Milwaukee, Wisconsin
53233.

Utah State University
NATURAL RESOURCE PROGRAM

Beginning in the Fall of 1976, the Department
of Political Science, in cooperation with the
College of Natural Resources, at Utah State
University, will offer a new Master of Science
Program. The focus of study is on Natural
Resource Policy and Administration with com-
prehensive training in public policy analysis.
Individuals who are currently employed by
state and federal agencies and who wish to
pursue graduate training may find this program
especially attractive.

The program assumes a background in a natural
resource related field such as Forestry, Range,
or Wildlife, and a keen interest in the effective
management of public resources. Students will
study the development of public policy con-
cerning natural resources and the administra-
tion of those policies. Particular attention will
be given to the Intermountain West. Current
issues such as energy development and public
land use planning will provide the substance of
analysis. Focus is on the design of political
institutions and their responsiveness to public
demands and preferences.

Within the scope of our program the analysis of
natural resource problems is basically con-
cerned with the questions: (1) What resource
issues should be dealt with by government, (2)
How are we now dealing with these issue areas,
and (3) How can the performance of govern-
ment institutions be improved to render them
more responsive to the public demands for both
increased production and a high quality envi-
ronment?

A detailed description of this program and
application forms may be obtained by contact-
ing John Baden, Director, Program in Natural
Resource Policy and Administration, Depart-
ment of Political Science (or) Forestry and
Outdoor Recreation, Utah State University,
Logan, Utah 84322,

LEGISLATIVE Studies Quarterty

Legislative Studies Quarterly, a new journal
devoted to research on legislative politics in the
United States and abroad, has initiated publica-
tion. It is published by the Comparative Legisla-
tive Research Center of the University of lowa.
The Editor is Malcolm E. Jewelil of the Univer-
sity of Kentucky and submissions for publica-
tion should be sent to him. Subscriptions to the
journal should be sent to the Comparative
‘Legisiative Research Center, 304 Schaeffer Hall,
University of lowa, lowa City, lowa 52242.

Subscription costs are: individual, one year,
$10; two years, $18; three years, $26; institu-
tions, one year, $19; two years, $36; three
years, $53.

Contributors to early issues include Anthony
King, “Modes of Executive-Legislative Rela-
tions: Great Britain, France and West Ger-
many;"’ Charles S. Bullock, ‘“Motivations for
U.S. Congressional Committee Preferences;”
and W. H. Morris-Jones, ““The Parliamentary
Politician in Asia.” The journal will also carry
regularly a Comparative Legislative Studies
Newsletter by Michael L. Mezey, which will
review research in progress, provide abstracts of
conference papers and report on work pub-
lished elsewhere.

NSF SOCIAL SCIENCE Review

A report on the social sciences at the National
Science Foundation has recently been complet-
ed by a committee of the National Research
Council. The Committee on Social Sciences in
the National Science Foundation was headed
by Herbert A. Simon of the Carnegie-Mellon
University and was charged with examining
programs of both basic and applied research.
Copies of the report, ‘“Social and Behavioral
Science Programs in the National Science Foun-
dation,” may be obtained without charge by
writing to the Assembly of Behavioral and
Social Sciences, National Research Council,
2101 Constitution Avenue, N.W., Washington,
D.C. 20418.

NATIONAL ACADEMY of SCIENCE
Election

Karl W. Deutsch, Stanfield Professor of Inter-
national Peace at Harvard University, has been
elected to the National Academy of Science.
Stein Rokkan, Professor of Political Sociology
at the University of Bergen, Norway, has been
elected National Academy of Science Foreign
Associate.

DEXTER Archive

The Lewis Anthony Dexter Archive of Elite
Interviewing at Johns Hopkins University hopes
to prepare a directory of collections of elite
interview (protocols) and collections. It is
probable that some such collections are rela-
tively unknown or would escape attention and
it would very much appreciate being informed
of any which may exist. The Dexter Archive, as
reported in PS, Spring 1976, is devoted to
collecting political and organizational elite in-
terviews in the U.S.A. and Canada, 1950-1970.

Information will be welcomed by Hugh Jones,
Director, Department of Political Science,
Johns Hopkins University, Baltimore, Maryland
21218.
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Semester on WOMEN IN POLITICS

The Washington Institute for Women in Politics
at Mount Vernon College wili sponsor a three-
week Mini-Semester given by its Director, Dr.
Susan Tolchin, from January 3 through January
21, 1977, on the theme of the women’s
political movement and its impact on women’s
rights and women'’s legislation. Featured in the
program: A Short Course with selected read-
ings; individual projects; and a lecture series
with speakers from Capitol Hill, the Federal
Government, and special interest groups in-
volved in the women's movement. The full cost
of $430.00 covers tuition, room and board. For
further information, contact: Director, Wash-
ington Institute for Women in Politics, Mount
Vernon Coliege, 2100 Foxhall Road, N.W,,
Washington, D.C. 20007. Telephone: (AC202)
331-3418.

POLITICS & SOCIETY

The POLITICS & SOCIETY editorial board
welcomes the journal's readers to a frank and
open discussion on the nature of the journal
and its future directions. The meeting will be at
the APSA Annual Meeting in the Palmer House
Hotel, September 4, at 11:15 a.m.

The editorial board is also pleased to announce
the appointment to the Board of Tema Kaplan,
an historian who teaches at U.C.L.A., and Erik
Oilin Wright, a sociologist who teaches at the
University of Wisconsin.

Center for the Study of the
PRESIDENCY

The Seventh Annual National Leadership
Symposium will convene in Moline, Hlinois, and
West Branch, lowa, the weekend of October
22-24, 1976. Program Co-Chairmen are Harold
Bell, Professor of Political Science at Augustana
Coliege, and Donald B. Johnson, Professor of
Political Science at State University of lowa.
All of the sessions will be held at the Confer-
ence Center of Deere and Company in Moline,
except the Saturday, October 23 luncheon and
afternoon session, for which transportation has
been arranged for the conferees to journey to
West Branch to visit the Hoover Birthplace and
Memorial Library. The Hoover lecture will be
delivered at the luncheon session at the Hoover
High School, by Chancellor Joseph E. McCabe
of Coe College.

The three-day conference, sponsored by the
Center for the Study of the Presidency, in
association with the American Council on
Education and The National Association of
Manufacturers, will focus on the relationship
between economic and political policy. Center
member, Dr. Arthur F. Burns, Chairman of the
Federal Reserve Board, is the invited Friday
evening, October 22, keynoter. Another special
lecture will be delivered by Dr. Andrew S.
Skinner, Professor of Political Economy, the
University of Glasgow, Scotland. Professor
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Skinner is Chairman of the Adam Smith Bi-
centennial.

Other invited participants include Elliot L.
Richardson, Secretary of Commerce; William E.
Simon, Secretary of the Treasury, and W. J.
Usery, Secretary of Labor. Both the Demo-
cratic and Republican candidates for the Presi-
dent of the United States will be invited to
address the conference.

Persons interested in participating should ad-
dress their inquiries to: Dr. Gordon Hoxie,
President, Center for the Study of the Presiden-
cy; 926 Fifth Avenue, New York, New York
10021.

At the Center's Annual Meeting on June 17th,
the following new members of the Board of
Editors of the Presidential Studies Quarterly
were announced: Walter E. Beach, Assistant
Director, the American Political Science Associ-
ation; Thomas Cronin, Visiting Professor of
Political Science, Brandeis University; Fred I.
Greenstein, Henry Luce Professor, Law, Poli-
tics, and Society, Princeton University; Richard
E. Neustadt, Associate Dean, John F. Kennedy
School of Government, Harvard University; and
Dr. Aaron Wildavsky, Dean, Graduate School of
Public Policy, University of California at Berke-
ley.

At this Annual Meeting it was further noted
that the Seventh Annual National Student
Symposium had attracted a record attendance
of 550 participants. In the light of this growth,
encouragement was given for the expansion of
the regional program, such as those held this
Winter and Spring on the lrvine Campus of the
University of California and the Madison Cam-
pus of the University of Wisconsin.

The May, 1976 Conference on Business and
Public Policy, conducted on the invitation of
the Egyptian government by a team of 12,
headed by Dr. Hoxie, was reviewed and approv-
al was given for a similar seminar to be
convened on the invitation of the Israeli govern-
ment, :
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Available Fall 1976
For Faculty and Students
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$4.00 or $2.50 when accompanied by a note indicating that 10 or more copies will be
ordered for students.

A guide to the acquisition—in print and on computer tape—and instructional application
of data gathered by the U.S. Bureau of the Census on: population and housing,
governments, the economy, congressional districts, county and city governments. Also,
answers to the exercises in the student manual.

U.S.Census
Datafor
Political &
Social
Research
A Manual
for Students

PhyllisG.Carter

pryT—"
et
o et s Acn
e e e N
fdasdceein

$2.50

A guide and exercise book for students. Instruction in basic data analysis for solving
problems on public and social questions with reference to a range of data on population,
housing, governments, congressional districts, gathered by the U.S. Bureau of the Census.

ORDER FORM
Title Census Guide (IRM no. S)at _— $4.00 or
$2.50, because 1 am ordering . copies for class use through my college

bookstore. (A desk copy of the student manual will be sent when we receive the
bookstore order.)

Name

School

Address
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